
Thank you for your email and please accept my apologies for the delay in responding. 

 

The licence was a temporary informal licence and not, therefore, a document.   As advised in the 2nd 

FOI response a conclusion was not reached to the negotiations hence a written licence was not 

prepared but the informal temporary licence was granted in order for the service to continue. In 

effect it is an “assumed licence” granted by the fact the service was knowingly allowed to use the IP. 

 

I hope this provides clarification. 

 


